DRAFT AMHERST PUBLIC SHADE TREE COMMITTEE MINUTES Feb 14th 2017

Present: Henry Lappen (chair), Nancy Higgins, Nonny Burack, Melissa Perot, Alan Snow (Tree Warden), Roger Fega, Gordon Green, Greg Keochakian, Beki Atkins. 

Absent: None.

1) Minutes for Jan. 17th 2017 were approved with minor corrections. 

2) Public Comment: None. 

3) Chair Report: The committee will meet on Tuesday at 5pm next month to accommodate members’ schedules. Future days and times may be tested out. Henry passed around the Arbor Day Foundation’s Tree Board Handbook for members to read in turn. Members should try and look at plaques around town. The Committee has a stack of posters, which could be given to people who email trees or given away at events. Henry’s talk in Northampton went well, and there are future possibilities planting trees with the Climate Action Network.  Regarding the North Amherst development, Melissa will send plans to Henry. Henry thinks the Committee should try to get in on development plans in the early stages moving forward. 

4) Tree Warden Report: The Tree Ordinance is being discussed with the Town Manager. Thinking it will be proposed for the fall town meeting. It hasn’t gone to select board yet. Henry and committee members plan to speak at spring town meeting to prepare members for the ordinance. Alan is speaking at the Community Tree Conference at UMass in March. 

5) Treasurer’s Report: $8,385.61 with no change. 

6) [bookmark: _GoBack]Arbor Month: The Sustainability Fest is taking place on April 22nd. A volunteer schedule will be discussed at the next meeting. All Arbor Month activities are: April 8th’s Second Saturday Tree Planting, April 13th’s Planting for John Musante (time TBD), April 22nd’s Sustainability Fest, and April 29th’s Stockbridge work for the town.

7) Second Saturday Plantings: List was finalized at the January meeting. Big Y may be providing refreshments at the March 11th hedge clean up. 

8) Construction on Rt. 9: Henry found an article about future construction on Rt. 9 (Northampton Rd.). Henry will look for more information. The Committee should speak up to make sure trees are considered in the plans. 

9) Tree Placards: Nonny and Beki will get to work on the placards. First, contacting Jeremy Price at UMass. Then, picking out trees that are visible to pedestrians and near buildings. Then, working with Gordon to get the data. 

10)  Gordon’s LIDAR Project: Students have signed on. Progress will be slow, but will hopefully have something to show in mid-March. 

11)  Wood Bank: This is something that should be kept in mind. Keep looking out for possible ideas about how to make this happen, and more information about how it is done in other communities.

12)  Town Developments: Regarding future construction such as the North Amherst project, the Committee should request to meet with the Planning Board. Henry, Alan, and Nonny agreed to go.

13)  Listserve, Facebook, Web Page: Greg will post more pictures to Facebook. He will also get something out about the March 11th Big Y hedge clean up. 

14) Tree Warden Meeting and UMass Conference: The Western Mass. Chapter of the Massachusetts Tree Warden Association will be meeting on March 14th in Northampton at the Blue Bonnet Diner. The conference at UMass is taking place on March 7th.  Henry, Nonny, and Beki will be attending.  The Committee moved to pay for the cost of attendance. 

15) Media and Outreach: Nancy will contact the press for the first Saturday tree planting. 

Meeting Adjourned 5:25pm

Next Meeting: The next meeting will be on Tuesday, March 7th at 5pm. 
